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The thirty-fifth Unified Carrier Registration (UCR) Plan Board of Directors (Board) meeting was called to order by Avelino Gutierrez, Chairman at 12:15 p.m. EST.

Attendance: Board of Directors
Present - Sandy Bowling, Buddy Covert, Rick Craig, Avelino Gutierrez, Barbara Hague, Frank LaQua, Dave Lazarides, Bill Leonard, Angel Oliver, Bob Pitcher, Bill Quade, Rich Schweitzer, Robert Voltmann, and Terry Willert
Absent - Craig Sharkey
The agenda was approved.

Avelino Gutierrez established the teleconference ground rules.

Bill Leonard made a roll call of the States in which those persons in attendance introduced themselves and advised whether their State was enforcing UCR.
Bob Voltmann made a motion to accept the minutes of the January 13 and 14, 2009, Board meeting. The minutes were accepted.
Bill Quade provided the report of the Federal Motor Carrier Safety Administration (FMCSA).  He advised that elimination of the SSRS rules in 49 CFR Part 367 will be part of the 2010 UCR fees rulemaking.  
Bill Quade advised that if a carrier’s USDOT number status is changed from active to inactive or interstate to intrastate, it will not affect the carrier’s MC number status because the two systems do not talk to each other. Bob Voltmann recommended that this be looked at because a broker may rely on the MC status to hire a carrier that may actually be inactive on USDOT number status.
Dave Lazarides provided the report of the UCR Systems Subcommittee.  
Dave Lazarides discussed the formation of a Best Practices Subcommittee for the purpose of surveying and collating information with regard to the States’ UCR enforcement,  and to become a contact point for States to obtain help with UCR enforcement.  
Dave Lazarides made a motion that the Board make a determination that a Best Practices Subcommittee is necessary. The motion passed unanimously.  Avelino Gutierrez appointed Dave Lazarides (Chair), Tom Klingman, Bill Leonard, Buddy Covert, Terry Willert, Angel Oliver, and Scott Morris to the Best Practices Subcommittee.

Dave Lazarides discussed the concept of creating a database of the States’ efforts to contact carriers that are no longer active and should be removed from MCMIS.  He will work with ITERIS on this.  

Sandy Bowling provided the report of the Indiana Department of Revenue (INDOR).  INDOR will be sending ITERIS files weekly to the States.  Next week she will be testing the system that will allow carriers to go online and make a one-time adjustment up of their UCR fee category.
Barbara Hague provided the report of the UCR Procedures Subcommittee.  She advised that the revised UCR Agreement is available on the NCSTS website.  

Frank LaQua provided the report of the Depository Subcommittee.  Billing notices were sent out on February 5, 2009, to UCR donor states for the 2007 and 2008 registration years.  2007 was for about $846,000; 2008 was for about $2,455,000 with payments due in mid-March.  
Frank LaQua advised that the Bank of North Dakota will make checks available to the Depository for payment of the UCR Board meeting teleconferences.  
Bill Leonard provided the report of the Revenue and Fees Subcommittee.  Bill Leonard and Gene Eckhardt presented the Recommended Fee Structure Discussion 2010 Fees.  See Exhibit A.
Avelino Gutierrez made a motion that the Board recommend to the FMCSA the Bracket Equilibrium Registered Actual fee option (2010 Fee Options Summary - 1 of the Recommended Fee Structure Discussion 2010 Fees) as the UCR fees for 2010 and subsequent years.  The motion failed on a vote of 7 to 6 with one abstention.  
Avelino Gutierrez made a motion that the Board recommend to the FMCSA the Bracket Equilibrium Registered MCMIS fee option (2010 Fee Options Summary - 1 of the Recommended Fee Structure Discussion 2010 Fees) as the UCR fees for 2010 and subsequent years.   The motion passed on a vote of 10 to 3 with one abstention.
Buddy Covert provided the report of the Audit Subcommittee.  See Exhibit B  
Bill Leonard made a motion that all states report back to the Board on actions taken to either get the unregistered carriers in the top two brackets registered in UCR or get those carriers’ information corrected in the MCMIS database.  The motion passed unanimously.

Future Board meetings are scheduled for:

Thursday, March 5, 2009, 12 noon – 3 p.m. EST by teleconference

Thursday, April 2, 2009, 12 noon – 3 p.m. EDT by teleconference

Thursday, May 14, 2009, 12 noon – 3 p.m. EDT by teleconference

Tuesday, June 16, 2009, 1 p.m. – 5 p.m. EDT Hershey, PA and by teleconference

Wednesday, June 17, 2009, 8 a.m. – 12 noon EDT Hershey, PA and by teleconference
The Board adjourned for the day at 3:30 p.m. EST.
Minutes approved by the UCR Board on March 5, 2009
Terry L. Willert
UCR Board Secretary
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